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St. Matthew’s Messenger

DECEMBER 2013
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.
The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
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Dear Friends, 

Advent is a season of expectation. 

What are you expecting this Advent?

Do you expect to complete a lengthy to-do list as the sun sets earlier and earlier?

Do you expect long lines at the Pennington Market or the mall? 

Do you expect a special gathering of your family?

Mary was expecting a baby. She felt him growing and kicking in her womb, and she knew the time of birth was drawing near. 

We want to take the time this month to prepare for the birth of the Christ Child at St. Matthew's, and in the hearts of each of us. Despite the December distractions of extra errands, concerts, parties, and presents, as Christians we still wait and expect Jesus to come.

Please come to church for an Advent Quiet Day on Saturday, December 14 from 9am-noon.

Come to church on Sundays this Advent to sing the sacred songs of expectation. Hear the scriptures which foretell the coming of Jesus. Expect to meet him. Expect to know his redemption and grace. Expect to encounter the unexpected: God’s never-failing unconditional love! 

For the promise of the prophets is that if we expect him, and if we prepare for him, then when he comes again in power and glory, we will without shame or fear rejoice to behold his appearing. 

Faithfully,

Peggy+

The Rev. Margaret Hodgkins

Interim Rector
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WARDENS CORNER


   Transition Update 
Paul Bell has accepted the invitation to lead the Profile Committee.  Currently we are soliciting   members for that committee.  If you have any question about the Profile Committee, please reach out to Paul directly at (609) 737-8064 or paul.bell@hotmail.com.  Please read the Profile Committee description below.
The Purpose and scope of the Parish Profile Committee
The Profile Committee will compile a document describing St. Matthew's parish at this point in our life and ministry. The purpose of the profile is to introduce a potential candidate for the position of rector to our congregation. The end result needs to be true to who we see ourselves to be as a worshipping and ministering congregation, as well as who we're striving to be in the future.

The gathering of the information for the profile document will be through surveys and focus groups. The type of information generated will include: current mission, goals for the future, congregational and diocesan history, programs, worship style, housing arrangements, financial information and demographics.

We should expect the committee to be comprised of people who are thoughtful, prayerful, articulate, understanding of others' views, broadly representative of various constituencies within the parish. the committee members should be expected to work well together as team players.

Our current estimate is that this work will take four to six months.
by Tom DiMuzio and Kate Westbrook
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St. Matthew’s Annual Christmas Bazaar
Saturday, December 7th, 2013
10:00 am - 4:00 pm
Bazaar:                     Saturday, Dec. 7th, 10am-4 pm

Bazaar Takedown:  Saturday, Dec. 7th, after 4pm (classrooms)                 



               Sunday, Dec. 8th, 12:30 pm (Belmont Hall)

General Bazaar questions should be directed to the Bazaar Chair – Becky Morrison at BeckyMorrison44@hotmail.com
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St. Matthew’s Church

Christmas Flower Memorials



      Anyone who would like to contribute to the Christmas Flowers in the Church is asked to fill 


      out this form and return it together with a contribution to the parish office no later than 
                              December 10th to be sure that your loved one’s name will be included in the bulletin.

  

      In Memory of

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

Given by________________________________________________________ Cash/Check $_____________
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Worship Schedule for Christmas Eve and Christmas Day
Tuesday  
24
  1:30 PM, Christmas Play Dress Rehearsal




  3:00 PM, Christmas Eve Children’s Liturgy and Play 



  9:30PM, Musical Prelude and Carol Singing



10:00 PM, Christmas Eve Festive Choral Eucharist 

Wednesday
25
10:00 AM, Christmas Day Eucharist

PLEASE NOTE:  Nursery care will not be available on Christmas Day.
Kairos Korner
Every Sunday morning each class begins by passing a prayer heart. As each child takes a turn at holding the heart, they have the opportunity to share something that they would like to offer in prayer – it may be something they are thankful for, something they are struggling with, a wish for a loved one’s birthday or safe travel. This Advent season we are going to make our own prayer hearts to give as one-of-a-kind Christmas gifts. The hearts will be made on December 1st and 8th and blessed during the 10am service on Sunday, December 15th. 

Kairos Calendar

December 1: Lessons, prayer hearts

December 8: Lessons, prayer hearts
December 15: Lessons, blessing of the prayer hearts

December 22: Lessons

December 29: NO CLASSES - Christmas break

CHILDREN’S ADVENT SERVICE

Advent is a time for getting ready to celebrate the mystery of Christmas!  On Wednesday, December 11th at 4:30pm, we invite our children (and their adults!) to our Children’s Advent Service where they will have the opportunity to build our crèche; our Nativity scene. This will be a very short service (30 minutes) so we hope you can find the time to slow down for just a short time to remember the Reason for this season of hope and joy.
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Kairos Outreach 2013
The children of Kairos would like to thank all of you who contributed to this year’s outreach project. We were able to assemble 306 children’s meal bags for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen! 

St. Matthew’s Children’s Christmas Eve Play

Straighten those angel wings and dust off the shepherd’s staff!  It’s time to prepare for the Children’s Christmas Eve Play, “The Story of Christmas”.

[image: image8.jpg]


Youth ages 3 and up are encouraged to participate.  Parents, we need your involvement as well for “crowd control” (the sheep tend to wander), costume fittings, rehearsal snacks etc.  All sign-up sheets are posted on the Kairos bulletin board.

November 3-17:  Sign-up
December 1: Scripts distributed, costume fittings
REHEARSAL SCHEDULE

December 8:   Rehearsal for SPEAKING ROLES ONLY
December 15: Rehearsal for ALL ROLES

December 22: Rehearsal for ALL ROLES, Props/Lighting and Music

December 24: Rehearsal at 1:30pm for ALL ROLES, Props/Lighting and Music. 

                       Play is presented at 3pm
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LOGOS

Trinity Cathedral Stop Hunger Now Lock In. Friday, Dec. 13 (8pm) - Saturday, Dec. 14 (7am), Trinity Cathedral Stop Hunger Now Lock In. Join us for this all night party that will begin with The Holy Eucharist and includes a high energy concert by Fran McKendree, a project with STOP HUNGER NOW creating meals for the needy. The 10,000 meals that were packed last year were shipped to El Salvador. There will also be a fun mix of games, movies, and free time. Cost is $33. Bring a sleeping bag. Everyone should register (pay by credit cards or check) via www.newjerseyyouth.org/events and must RSVP to Phyllis Jones (pj_soccermom@yahoo.com) by Friday, Dec. 6. On 12/13, we will be transporting all LOGOs attendees from St. Matthew's to and from the Lock In.
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                               Advent Quiet Day

Beginning Again...Resources for the Journey
Saturday, December 14th, 9 a.m.-Noon

In the midst of the holiday rush, join Rev. Bud Holland, our transition consultant, for our traditional Advent Quiet Day, when we will explore our future together through prayer and contemplation.
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 Lessons and Carols with Holy Eucharist 
Sunday, December 15th at 10:00 AM.
Our annual service of Lessons and Carols intersperses readings from the Bible telling the story of Jesus’ birth, from prophecies to the annunciation, with the singing of Advent and Christmas hymns and carols. This festival liturgy dates from 1880 when Archbishop of Canterbury E. W. Benson commissioned the service for Truro, England. The service has since been adapted and used by other churches throughout the world, the most famous of which is the King’s College, Cambridge version, broadcast every year on Christmas Eve.  
This year’s Lessons and Carols will be the Ministry of the Word at the 10am celebration of the Holy Eucharist.
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             Your prayers and presence requested

        The Rev. Paul Adler, Deacon

                Invites the people of St. Matthew’s

          to his ordination to the Priesthood

               on

                Saturday, December 14, 3:00 PM

                at

                                     Grace Church, Madison, NJ
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Calling all Rummage Sale Volunteers! 
YOU’RE INVITED! December 17, 2013 at 7:30 p.m.

Please join Rev. Peggy and the PLG in the Library for a 2013 Rummage Sale Wrap-up and Spring Rummage Sale Planning Session. We need your ideas and expertise to make our Spring Rummage Sale a success!

Holiday Gifts for the Neediest
Trenton Area Soup Kitchen (TASK) is requesting holiday gifts for its patrons. Donations of the following items (new items only, please) would be appreciated. Please do not wrap the gifts and remember that they serve more men than women, and more adults than children. Please deliver gifts to the church by Weds. December 11 or to TASK by Friday, December 13 (see address below). 

Adult Gifts
Men's items are unisex to TASK Patrons
*Knit caps (black, gray, navy, or brown) 





*Gloves (large or larger sizes)

*Men's white crew or tube socks






*Hooded ponchos

*Men's hooded sweatshirts (X-large sizes or larger) 




*Blankets

*Towel and wash cloth set

*Mini hygiene kits (including: disposable razor, bar of soap with washcloth)

Children's Gifts
*Hats



*Gloves

*Scarves


*Blankets

If you would like to provide specific gifts requested by the families participating in TASK's "Adopt-a-Family" this holiday season, please contact Nakieba Jackson, TASK Social Worker, by phone at 609-695-5456 x104, or send an email to nakiebaj@trentonsoupkitchen.org
Trenton Area Soup Kitchen is located at 72 Escher Street, P.O.Box 872, Trenton, NJ 08605. Website: www.trentonsoupkitchen.org
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Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather on Monday, December 18th at 6pm. Interested in joining our parent email list? Contact Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com or at 609-730-9037
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Book Club - January 16-7:30 pm (library)

St. Matthew’s Book Club is open to all interested readers and meets monthly in the church library. Our reading selections offer a way to explore books through fellowship and discussion and are led by a different parishioner each month.  Our discussions have been thought provoking and enlightening. Contact Holly Weise (609-737-1064) for more information or suggestions. 

Our January selection is Dear Life by Alice Munro In story after story in this collection, Alice Munro pinpoints the moment a person is forever altered by a chance encounter, an action not taken, or a simple twist of fate. Dear Life shows how strange, perilous and extraordinary ordinary life can be.

                         NOTICE:
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Sunday, February 2nd.

One Service at 9am 

Followed by

THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Please submit your committee reports by January 1st to the parish office or email to pattiecurtiss@verizon.net. 
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Keeping the Poor With Us  

Join us for conversations on how our actions affect those who are poor. For questions please speak to Rev. Peggy or Denny Rodgers.

· Sunday, January 5 - 11:15am - Mission Team presentation and conversation about Urban Promise, Camden, NJ.

· Sunday, January 12 - (time TBA) - A conversation hosted by the Millenium Development Goals Task Force of the Diocese of New Jersey.
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      ST. MATTHEW’S ADULT EDUCATION MOVIE NIGHT

On January 12th at 6:30 the Adult Education Committee will host a Pot Luck

Supper in Belmont Hall which will be followed by a showing of the film, The Intouchables, a very popular recent movie. This is an irreverent, uplifting comedy about friendship, trust and human possibility. The Intouchables broke box office records in its native France and across Europe. Based on a true story of friendship between a handicap millionaire (Francois Cluzet) and his street smart ex-con caretaker (Omar Sy), The Intouchables depicts an unlikely camaraderie, rooted in honesty and humor, between two individuals who, on the surface, would seem to have nothing in common.  In French with English subtitles.

FROM THE STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE:
Please make your pledge to the church by filling out a pledge card and placing it in the wooden box in the narthex (foyer outside sanctuary).

“Train a child in the way s/he should go,
and when s/he is old s/he will not turn from it.”

Proverbs 22:6
STEWARDSHIP UPDATE - As of November 25, 2013

	
	Total number

 of pledges
	Total

Amount

	Increases
	43
	 $  134,054.00 

	Unchanged
	45
	 $    77,728.00 

	Decreases
	21
	 $    43,672.00 

	New
	7
	 $    13,100.00 

	Total
	116
	$   268,554.00 

	Goal
	% Goal

	$375,400.00
	72%

	Average pledge
	$2,315


“Stewardship is God’s way of raising people,
                             not [people’s] way of raising money!”







      William K. Willmer

FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Our financial results through October 31, 2013 show that our payments on pledges for 2013 are running behind budget by $8,309.  Pledge revenue represents 79% of our budgeted revenue for 2013.  If you are behind in your pledge please make every effort to catch up before year end.  If you expect that you will not be able to fulfill your pledge during 2011 please contact John Eckel our Recording Clerk (609-737-8591) to let him know what your intentions are regarding fulfilling  your pledge for 2013.

PLANNED GIVING

Have you remembered St. Matthew's in your will?
Planned giving encompasses a variety of ways to create a gift to your church using accumulated resources. Although planned giving usually involves financial or estate planning, it is not reserved for the wealthy. Planned giving is for anyone concerned with the wise use of his or her personal resources and provides the opportunity to make a considered choice about their ultimate disposition.
